## MASSACHUSETTS INSTITUTE OF TECHNOLOGY PROJECT MAC

RECEIVED

Reply to: Project MAC 545 Technology Square Cambridge, Mass. 02139

Telephone: (617) 864-6900 x6201

November 25, 1970

Mr. Charles T. Clingen Honeywell Information Systems, Incorporated 575 Technology Square 3rd Floor Cambridge, Massachusetts 02139

Dear Charlie:

As you know, Project MAC has been providing access to Multics for the people at Rome for over a year now. We have been able to do this because of our agreement with the Information Processing Center to spend \$400,000 on Multics time each calendar year. We are not able to do this in 1971 because of the rapid growth in Multics usage during the last half of 1970. Therefore, my present plan is to terminate the Rome Project, effective December 31, 1970. I would appreciate you conveying this to the Rome people and also indicating to them that we would like them to return the terminal which we are supplying. If you have any objections to this decision please let me know immediately.

Sincerely,

mal

Malcolm M. Jones

MMJ:em

Prof. F. J. Corbató Prof. J. H. Saltzer / Mr. Henry Nye